## Congress of the United States Washington, DC 20515

July 3, 2019

The Honorable Martha Bárcena Ambassador The Embassy of Mexico 1911 Pennsylvania Ave NW Washington, DC 20006

Dear Ambassador Bárcena,

It is our understanding that approximately 6 million gallons of sewage entered the United States through the Tijuana River Valley in the past week. Local San Diego officials are greatly concerned about the health of those living near the affected areas and the impact on our local beaches and economy. It is especially troubling for our communities that the spill has occurred in the days leading to our upcoming holiday.

We ask that you urge officials in Tijuana to take immediate action to stop the flow of sewage into our districts. We look forward to working with you to resolve this matter. Should you have any questions, please feel free to contact our offices.

Sincerely,

JUAN VARGAS Member of Congress

SCOTT PETERS
Member of Congress

DIANNE FEINSTEIN United States Senator

MIKE LEVIN Member of Congress